PRESS RELEASE
The Board of Spectra-Physics AB recommends the shareholders to accept a public cash offer from Thermo Instrument Systems Inc., Hurst, TX, USA

Referring to the public cash offer on January 7, 1999 to the shareholders of Spectra-Physics AB of SEK 160 for each share by Thermo Instrument Systems Inc. the Board of Spectra-Physics AB makes the following statement: 

"After having evaluated the offer the Board has, given the current stock market conditions, unanimously decided to recommend that shareholders accept the public offer."

Alfred Berg has acted as financial advisor to the Board of Spectra-Physics AB in connection with the offer.

Thermo Instrument is a leading provider of analytical instruments used to identify complex chemical compounds and toxic metals; instruments used to monitor radioactivity and air pollution; instruments for life science and various industrial processes.

Thermo Instrument has been listed on the American Stock Exchange since 1986 and had in 1997 revenues of approximately USD 1,6 billion.

Thermo Electron Corporation, which is the parent company of Thermo Instrument, has been listed on the New York Stock Exchange since 1980 and had in 1997 revenues of approximately USD 3,6 billion.
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